
A Word from Commander Ron Cowart 

Hi Fellow Colonels and Past Commanders, 

I hope everyone has had a good holiday. Spending time with family and enjoying quality time with the special friends in 

your life is always a great time. 

Since my last article, we had a midyear meeting in July with the Georgia Jaycees. Thank you very much to the hard working 

Swainsboro JC’s for hosting that meeting and for a fun and eventful weekend. The Corps hosted a golf tournament at the 

GSU golf course in Statesboro in September it was a successful project and everyone had a good time. Some of the pro-

ceeds will go to benefit Camp Dream. We also had a special called business meeting. At this meeting we elected officers for 

2018 and voted to drop the word “Rebel” from our name. 

I recently spent a weekend at the Peach Bash hosted by the Georgia JCI Senate. The hospitality was fantastic thanks to the 

team of Wendy Cowart, Lynn Larsen, Kay Buchanan and several others who helped out. There were several Corps members 

in attendance including some of our current and upcoming officers. The Senate also had their Christmas party recently, and 

a great time was had playing Stingy Santa. 

This year has been full of adventure for me as it has given me to the opportunity to travel 

and represent our great organization in several different ways. I have enjoyed meeting some 

new friends from across the nation and working closely with our Jaycees. I have always en-

tertained an opportunity to give back to an organization as great as the Jaycees. I hope to 

continue to work or assist the Jaycees in the future in any way I can. We all started out as 

Jaycees, and through hard work and sacrifice, we made it to be a member of the Corps. I 

know that most of you have great memories of the things we have accomplished through 

the work and training received as we traveled through this great JC journey. 

As we bring another year to a close, we will be having our year end meeting in conjunction 

with the Georgia Jaycees. That meeting will be held in Milledgeville, GA, January 12 – 14 at 

the Holiday Inn Express (details are found later in this publication). We have some business 

to take care of during this meeting where we will be voting on some bylaw changes and dis-

cussing our options for a new name. I ask that everyone come and join us at this meeting 

and share decision making efforts.  We will also be installing a new slate of officers at that 

meeting. I congratulate a well deserving and capable group of leaders for next year.  

Please allow me to say again, thank you for letting me serve as your 59th Commander, as I 

do serve you with pride and honor. 

 

Georgia Jaycees Corps 59th Commander 

Ron Cowart  #2330 
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Your 2017 Rebel Corps Staff 

 
 

Commander   Active Vice Commander  Inactive Vice Commander 

Ron Cowart, #2330  Thomas Michael, #1820  Kellie Jett, #2316 

713 Hillwood Drive  208 Tracy Trace   4412 Sweetgum Terrace 

Statesboro, GA 30458  Warner Robins, GA 31088  Marietta, GA 30066 

912-531.2734   478-396-1596   404-915-5318 

Rhico1.rc@gmail.com  Thomas.michael0692@gmail.com kelliejsmile@yahoo.com 

 

 

Treasurer   Adjutant   Chief of Staff 

Stacy Smith, #2489  Michelle Walworth, #2473  Lori Palo, #2433 

1230 Parkside Village Dr NW 4412 Sweetgum Terrace  799 Old Macon Road 

Marietta, GA 30060  Marietta, GA 30066  Dublin, GA 31021 

770-685-9894   404-545-1923   478-998-1746 

Smith30102@yahoo.com  mawalworth@yahoo.com  loripalo@aol.com 

 

 

Commander’s Assistant  Chaplain   Sergeant at Arms 

Wendy Cowart, #2351  Christy Hardie, #2492  Mike Hardie, #2497 

713 Hillwood Drive  1703 Leverette Road  1703 Leverette Road  

Statesboro, GA 30458  Warner Robins, GA 30188  Warner Robins, GA 31088 

912-531-2724   478-621-8904     

wendyscowart@gmail.com porshalanzar@gmail.com  dodgeram150042@gmail.com 

 

 

Hospitality Coordinator  Bartender   Bartender 

Andrea Perry, #2382  Billy Bradford,#1878  Curtis Carter, #2013 

108 Hillmont Drive  1280 Overlook Ridge Road  500 West Lake Drive 

Woodstock, GA 30188  Bishop, GA 30606   Athens, GA 30606 

770-318-4919   706-207-6116   706-614-5604 

Roswellgirl1970@yahoo.com bbradfor@noramco.com  ccarter@carterappraisal.com 

 

 

Webmaster / Parliamentarian Immediate Past Commander Advisor 

Ken Joyner, #1354  Sherri Carmack, #2376  Urbane Lively, #2022 

200 Briarmoor Drive  423 Dalton Drive   5586 Hwy 23 South 

Warner Robins, GA 30188  Columbus, GA 31904  Waynesboro, GA 30830 

478-953-5295   706-464-4067   706-558-0746 

kenniej@windstream.net  sherri.carmack@gmail.com  

 

Email:  gajayceerebelcorps@gmail.com 

Facebook: Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps 
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History of the Rebel Corps 

This organization we know 
as the Georgia Jaycee Rebel 
Corps had its founding mo-
ments back in 1956.  At this 
time there was a small 
group of past state Jaycee 
officers (“has beens”) that 
would always gather to-
gether at each board 
meeting and state conven-
tion, since they never 
missed one, to reminisce 
and socialize.  These Jay-
cees decided to give their 
group the title “ROYAL OR-
DER OF KNIGHTS REMINIS-
CENT”.  They even designed 
a business card, which 
showed a fist held in a hori-
zontal position with the 
forefinger extended and 
pointing down at a crooked 
angle. 
 
This group’s only functions 
were to socialize, reminisce, 
and play politics.  Their 
“meetings” would generally 
end up as all night discus-
sions.  At their height, the 
Royal Order of Knight Remi-
niscent had about 15 mem-
bers. 
 
State President Abit Mas-
sey, 1956-57, and James 
Fullin, while coming back 
from a visitation to the Can-
ton Jaycees, began discuss-
ing the idea of an organiza-
tion to recognize and honor 
outstanding Jaycees from 
the local chapters. 
 
Continued later in the  
Dispatch…... 

 
 
 

Hello all Colonels! 
I hope this letter finds everybody in good health, and I hope to see 
everybody at the year-end Meeting.  
 
I have had a great time being your Active Vice-Commander for this 
year. We had an outstanding Silent Auction this year we sold every-
thing that we had that night and had a great time doing it. Thank you 
for your support. 
 
We also had the Camp Dream Golf Tournament in Statesboro in Sep-
tember.  Thank you Ron & Wendy Cowart for running The Golf 
Tournament this year for me. They did an outstanding job for Camp 
Dream Thank you for all the work you two did for this project. 
Also, this year i was trying to sell Rebel Corps Products. There were 
some products sold at each meeting that we had. Thanks everyone 
for the support this year. I am looking forward to the next year. 
                                                             Yours in the Corps. 
                                                              Thomas Michael 
                                                             Colonel #1820  L-96 
 

 
 

 

I can’t believe we are coming to the close of an-

other year already! It seems like just yesterday, I 

was sitting at the door of the hospitality room at 

Jekyll, by myself, and ready to pull all my hair 

out! I want to thank Commander Ron, and the 

rest of the Corps for giving me the opportunity to 

serve as your 2017 Treasurer. I certainly have 

learned a lot this year, and have enjoyed meeting 

a lot of people I hadn’t known by sitting at the 

door. 

The Corps has a positive cash flow as we close out 2017, and I would like to thank 
the Colonels who stepped up and chaired fundraisers to bring in money. Our next 
meeting is with the GA Jaycees in Milledgeville, January 12-14. We will be voting 
on Bylaw changes so you MUST be a life member of the Corps or current on your 
2017 dues. If you have questions as to if you are current, please email me at 
smith30102@yahoo.com. As a reminder, the combined hospitality for Corps and 
Senate ribbon fees will be $15 for Colonels or $10 for Life Members. Guest rib-
bons will also be available for purchase of $15 and limited to one guest per Colo-
nel. 
See you all next month and feel free to contact me with any questions. Have a 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!  

Stacy Smith, #2489 

Treasurer, 2017 
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Active Vice-Commander—Thomas Michael

Treasurer—Stacy Smith 

mailto:smith30102@yahoo.com


 

 
I want to first say THANK YOU!   Thank you for allowing me to serve as your Inactive Vice-Commander 
this year and having the faith and encouragement for me to be the 60th Commander of the Corps.  
Together we will DREAM of ways to change lives, PLAN what is needed to impact our communities 
and DO what it takes to work with the Jaycees and other organizations to make this world better!  
Service to humanity is the best work of life.  
 
Becoming a COLONEL was the honor of a lifetime.  I joined the great Marietta Jaycees in 1992 and 
could barely order food in public much less stand up and help lead an organization.  Through 25+ 
years of working with the Jaycees and the Corps I have gained the skills necessary to help raise over a 
million dollars to help find a cure for cancer, donate thousands of toys for homeless and deprived  
children, raise funds and awareness for Camp Dream and recruit and pass down Jaycee knowledge 
whenever possible.  My life would not be the same if I hadn’t been asked way back when to join!  We 
must keep that going.   
 
With the vote coming up I feel as a Colonel to say I was not honored to become a rebel but to become 
a Colonel.  We are not the best because we were first or because we are rebels but because of the  
passion of the people and the actions of our Colonels.  It is and will continue to be an honor to be a 
Colonel.  Regardless of what happens that will not change. If anything we will now have the ability to 
work even better with the Jaycees and in our communities.  This will also help to gain more Colonels 
and most importantly be able to impact our communities even more. We believe!  I urge you to vote 
for what is best for the longevity and greatest impact for the Corps.   I also urge each one of you that 
have cared enough about this change to not only vote but come back around.  See what we do and 
help make us even greater.  This isn’t just about a name, this is about doing what we can to continue 
to change the lives and the communities that we are in.  If you care enough to vote then care enough 
to help us do what we do best- SERVICE TO HUMMANITY IS THE BEST WORK OF LIFE! 
 
No matter what happens in Milledgeville I look forward to serving as your Commander next year.  We 
have a lot of great things planned and a lot of goals to achieve.  We can’t do this without you.  We 
have assembled truly the best of the best with DREAM TEAM 18!  You won’t want to miss out on the 
fun so jump on and enjoy the ride- DREAM! PLAN! DO! 
 
Thank you! 
Kellie Jett 
Inactive Vice-Commander and Incoming 60th Commander 
 

Inactive Vice-Commander—Kellie Jett 
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Hospitality Chairperson—Andrea Perry  
 

 
I am looking forward to seeing everybody in January. I hope everyone had a 
wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year and let's get started on a new 
and bright 2018. The hospitality room will be open Friday and Saturday night 
and of course we will have our cocktail party. Make sure you bring the proper 
attire for the cocktail party. This meeting's cocktail party will be hosted by 
Camp Dream! I'm looking forward to seeing what they bring. Everyone stay 
safe and we will see you in Milledgeville. 
 
I would also like to thank you for allowing me to be Adjutant for this upcoming 
year. I look forward to a lot of hard work and fun with our staff. 
 
 
Andrea Perry  

     

 

  

Hello Fellow Colonels and Friends,  

 

I hope you’re all enjoying the fall and winter seasons and getting to spend lots of time with loved 

ones doing fun things!  

 

Speaking of FUN, I have to say this year has been one of the most fun in my Jaycee career. I’ve 

met new people, rekindled friendships with Jaycees from years ago, and watched some of our 

members excel in what they do best – service to others. We’ve inducted several new Colonels 

this year, so congrats to them as they begin their Corps experience. I hope they have as much 

fun as I have!  

 

This year has presented many “opportunities” for growth for our Organization, which, in turn, 

has made my job as Adjutant even more interesting. I welcomed a challenge, and boy did I get 

one! It’s been a roller coaster of emotions this year, but in the end, we have come out on top, as 

always! We’ve kept the good of the Corps in our hearts and at the forefront of our planning and 

decision making process, and I can’t wait to continue to serve the Jaycees with whatever they 

need in the coming years. I hope that you’ll join me in doing the same.  

 

Thank you all for an exciting year, and allowing me to serve as Adjutant in 2017. I hope I’ve 

made you all proud.  

 

Looking forward to a Heathy and Happy 2018!  

Yours in the Corps,  

Michelle Walworth, #2473 

Adjutant—Michelle Walworth 



History  concluded 

As State President Abit de-
termined that the Royal 
Order of Knights Reminis-
cent had become too politi-
cal and met with them to 
discuss the total abandon-
ment of this “social” group.  
He explained the idea he 
and James Pullin had and 
the Knights agreed to dis-
band. 
 
During the Jaycee year of 
1957-58, much discussion 
was held concerning this 
new group to be formed.  
Who were to be the charter 
members, what policies and 
by-laws would govern this 
group, when and where 
would they meet?  Abit 
Massey is credited with 
being the founding father 
and giving this organization 
the name REBEL CORPS. 
 
The Georgia Jaycee Rebel 
Corps was officially founded 
at the State Convention on 
May 17, 1958 at St. Simons 
Island.  The first officers 
were: Abit Massey, Com-
mander; Richard Thornton 
& Peter Rhyne, Vice-
Commanders; Phil Dohn, 
Adjutant; and Jack McGinty, 
Treasurer.  Richard 
Thornton served as our sec-
ond Commander and co-
planner of the Rebel Corps, 
James Pullin was our third 
Commander.   

Chief of Staff—Lori Palo  
 

 

 
I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy & Prosperous New 
Year!!  
 
I can’t believe another year has gone by so quickly…I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank Commander Ron for asking me to serve with him and his board this 
past year, it has been fun and enlightening as well.  
 
We are currently looking to make a change to our name (some of us with reluc-
tance). I am one of those that is reluctant. However, sometimes change is needed 
for us to move forward so I will consider this with an open mind and I feel in the long 
run we as a group will make the best decision for the group. I encourage everyone 
to attend the upcoming meeting to be held with the Georgia Jaycees  Jan 12 & 13th, 
so that your voice and vote can be heard. I look forward to seeing you all there. 
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Bartenders Report: 

 

We are all looking forward to a great 

weekend in Milledgeville! The Hos-

pitality Room will be open Friday 

and Saturday nights from 9 pm until 

1230 am and the Cocktail Party will 

be Saturday afternoon. Hospitality 

room location TBA.  

 

Don’t forget to bring a bottle of your favorite liquor, wine or beer to donate to the 

Corp and get your name in a drawing for $25 to help defray a little of the cost for 

your weekend .  You can drop off your donation at the Corps Room or my room. 

 

We have enjoyed serving the Corps and Commander Ron this year and if you have 

any suggestions or praise for the Four Amigos be sure to let us know…………. 

 

The Four Amigos, 

Randy, Curtis, Trey and Billy 

Bartenders Report– Billy B, Curtis C, Randy V 
and Trey C (aka the 4 Amigos) 



Immediate Past Commander—Sherri Carmack 

  
We have had a lot of changes this year. I know some will be met with concern 

and hot heads. Remember we are all friends and some of the decisions were 

made with heavy hearts. We did not to come to these decisions that have come 

to pass lightly. 

 

I ask that when we have the meeting in January, please keep a cool head, you are 

more likely to be heard if you do so. Please vote the way your heart tells you to 

do when voting. We want it to be as professional as possible. Thank you! 

 

It has been a Pleasure serving as your Immediate Past Commander 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 

Sherri D Carmack 58th Commander  

For proposed Bylaws changes, 

please visit the Georgia Jaycees 

Rebel Corps website at:   

http://www.gajcrebelcorp.org/ 

 

As stated previously in this publication, there was a vote held in September 

to remove the word “Rebel” from our Organization’s name. The vote was 

passed. There will be a vote in Milledgeville to amend our Bylaws to reflect 

this change. The proposed changes were added to our Website on December 

3, 2017. We will vote on this change at our meeting on January 13 in  

Milledgeville.  

 

Please refer to the Corps website for actual bylaws and proposed changes.  



2018 Active Vice Commander – Stacy Smith 

Hello fellow Colonels! 

 

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for electing me to be your 2018 
Active Vice Commander. I am excited for this challenge and will do my best to 
bring in lots of money for the Corps. If you have any ideas for fundraisers, 
please reach out to me via email at smith30102@yahoo.com. I already have 
some ideas but am welcome to any and all suggestions. I look forward to 
working with you in the upcoming year. DREAM, PLAN, DO!!! 
 
Yours in the Corps, 

Stacy Smith, #2489 

Active Vice Commander, 2018 

2018 Treasurer — Michelle Walworth 

Fellow Colonels, 

 

Thank you so much for your support his past year as I have served our 

Corps as Adjutant. As I further my Corps career, I have the distinct honor 

of serving you all as Treasurer in 2018. I look forward to the opportunities 

before us all, and hope to make more memories with you all as we continue 

to serve the Georgia Jaycees.  

 

I BELIEVE in the Corps and will continue to work hard to keep the Corps 

in our hearts forever. I promise to make the Corps proud next year!  

 

Yours in the Corps, 

Michelle Walworth, #2473 

 

 

mailto:smith30102@yahoo.com




 

Hello Colonels— 

Below you will find the registration form for Pigeon Forge. I believe our record for the most Georgia Colonels in attendance is 51. I 

want to beat this record and NEED YOU! This is our time to shine and show the other Corps what makes us the best of the best! 

DREAM, PLAN, DO! PS—Don’t you fret about the costume part — I got ya covered! :0)     Incoming Commander Kellie Jett 





Want to advertise? 

The Dispatch would not be possible without the help of the many wonderful 

Colonels that donate by submitting ads for publication.  If you would like to be in 

the next publication please let me know.  There are over 300 sets of eyes that see 

this publication, so it’s well worth the donation. 

Thank You-  
Michelle Walworth, Adjutant 
mawalworth@yahoo.com 

Thank you to our Sponsors! 





 



Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps Membership 

Requirements and Rules for Nomination 
 

 

The Nominee must meet the following Requirements in order to be considered for 

Membership in the Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps: 

 
1. The requirements for membership are that the individual must have rendered outstanding contributions to the 

Jaycees; AND 

2. If a Regular Member or Exhausted Rooster, nominee must have been a member of the Georgia Jaycees for at least 

three years. 

{ Article III, Section 1 } 

 

Rules for Nomination: 

 
1. Nominations must be made by a Colonel in good standing (current on dues) whose sig-

nature must appear on the front of the application. 

{ Article III, Section 2 & Article V, Section 1 } 

2. The application must be filled out completely. 

3. Each application must be accompanied by a check in the amount of $150.00, payable to the 

Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps. This fee will be refunded if for any reason the application is not 

accepted/approved. 

4. Nominees should not be notified in advance of the approval of the pending application. Ap-

proval is not automatic. 

{ Article IV, Section 4} 

5. Applications not submitted in the following manner will not be considered: 

Ø All applications should be submitted to the Region Screening Committee Chairman; 

OR 

Ø If there is no Region Screening Committee Chairman, then submit the application and 

fee to the current Inactive Vice-Commander. 

6. All applications should be submitted, to allow ample time to be reviewed by the Region 

Screening Committees, and forwarded to the Inactive Vice-Commander not later than the 

State Screening Committee meeting at any State Trimester Board meeting. 

 
 

All referenced Articles and Sections are from the Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps bylaws revised August 20, 2016 

  

  



Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps Membership 

New Colonel Nominee Submission Checklist 
 

Colonel Nominee   Date Joined Georgia Jaycees      

 
Sponsoring Chapter Local President and Year    

 
Sponsoring Colonel & Number  ,  #    

 
Sponsoring Colonel In Good Standing [Yes / No] 

 

Requirements: 

{Article III, Section 1} 
 

o Nominee has rendered outstanding contributions to the Jaycees 

 

Georgia Jaycee Tenure: 

{Article III, Section 1} 
 

o Nominee has been a Georgia Jaycee for at least three years 
 

Application Fee: 

{Article III, Section 3} 
 

o $150 fee with application 
 

Signatures: 

{Article III, Section 2} 
 

o Sponsoring Colonel Signature 

o Two Submitting Chapter Officers: 

1. Current Local President (or an additional chapter officer if the Local 

President is Nominee) 

2. Current Chapter officer 
 
 

All referenced Articles and Sections are from the Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps bylaws revised August 20, 2016 

 



 

   Membership Application 
 

PLEASE TYPE OR PRINT 

 

 

 

 

Name: _  _____   Chapter   _______________ 

             As it should appear on badge 

 

Birth date    Date Joined Jaycees   _______Region / District __________________   

 

Home Address     _________________________________________________________________ 

 

City    ___State    _________Zip Code  ___________________  

 

Mailing address (if different)   ______________________________________________________  

 

City     ___State    _________Zip Code  ____________  

 

Home phone   Mobile Phone   _______________  

 

Email    

 
 

   #   

Signature and Corps Number of Sponsoring Colonel 

 

 

FOR CORPS USE ONLY 

  
  

Date received by Inactive Vice Commander State Screening Committee Approval   (Yes/No) 
  

  
New Colonel # __________Fee:  Check # ( ) Personal ( ) Chapter ( ) Cash ( ) Other 

  
  
  

 # _____________ 

Inactive Vice Commander and  Number 



The following questions must be answered accurately and in detail. If more room is needed 

to answer questions, extra sheets may be inserted. If any question or statement does not 

apply to the nominee, write in the letters "N/A," which means not applicable. (Note that any 

false or misleading statements on this Application shall be cause for immediate rejection.) 

 
1. Itemized list of all elective offices.  (Local, District, Region, Etc… ) : 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2. Itemized list of all appointed offices and/or chairmanships.  (Local, District, Region, 
etc ... ) : 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

3. Awards and Honors earned: 

 

 

 

 

4. Number of New Members recruited in Jaycee career: 

 

 
5. If nominee was/is a Local President, describe their year: 

 



6. Name any other organizations of which the nominee is a member: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

7. Name any awards or honors the nominee has earned outside the Jaycees: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8. The main requirement for membership in the Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps is that the 

nominee must "have rendered outstanding contributions to the Jaycee organization."  

Explain in detail how the  nominee has met this requirement: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   _     ___ 
v Signature of the Local President Position of the Local Officer Date 

 

__________________________________ _________________________      ________ 

Signature of the Local Officer Position of the Local Officer Date 

 

 

The Local President must sign this application. If the nominee is the Local President, then a Officer from that 

chapter must sign the application. 



We Believe-  

 

Georgia Jaycees Rebel Corps 

 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Georgia Jaycees Rebel Corps 

c/o Michelle Walworth– Adjutant 

4412 Sweetgum Terrace 

Marietta, GA 30066 

404.545.1923 

 


